Morrow County School District

Serving the Families of Boardman, Heppner, and Irrigon in Northeastern Oregon

Dirk Dirksen Superintendent Erin Stocker Human Resources Erika Patton
Business Manager

Marie Shimer Educational Services



P.O. Box 100 Heppner, OR 97836 http://www.morrow.k12.or.us

Phone: 541-676-9128 Fax: 541-676-5742

January 14, 2019

Oregon Secretary of State 255 Capitol St. NE Suite 500 Salem, OR 97310

RE:

Morrow County School District

MATERIAL WEAKNESS

During our annual audit, the auditors noted one material weakness during the financial statement audit. The weakness was related to prepaid expenses which were not reported as prepaid expense at June 30, 2017.

The information below is pulled from the audit and includes an update from management:

MATERIAL WEAKNESS

2018-01

Condition and Criteria: The District prepaid liability, property, and workers compensation insurance in June 2017 and for 2018 fiscal year coverage, which should have been reported as a prepaid expense at June 30, 2017.

Effect: A prior period adjustment was required to correct the amounts reported as prepaid insurance at the beginning of the year.

Cause: The District has historically paid these amounts in June of each year and they have not been reported as a prepaid expense to maintain consistency of reporting. The insurance was paid in July of the current year causing a large change in balances and expenses.

Auditor's recommendation: We recommend that management continue their new policy of paying for insurance in July of each year instead of June or record a prepaid expense if it is paid prior to the fiscal year of coverage.

Corrective Action Plan: Management was new to the District in 2015-2016 and didn't fully have a grasp on the items being paid in June for following fiscal year. Management allowed the same payments in the 2016-2017 year. In 2018, management corrected its practice and paid insurance in the current year of coverage; however, we did not correct the balance sheet or expenses. Going forward, management will pay for insurance coverage in the fiscal year coverage is received. In addition, management will incorporate a review of expenses in the year-end process to ensure items are not overlooked.

Management makes every effort to record correct information on the District's financial statement.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (541) 966-3193 or erika.patton@imesd.k12.or.us.

Sincerely,

Erika Patton, Business Manager

Enka SPatton

Morrow County School District

CC: Rob Tremper, Dickey and Tremper, LLP